PHÒNG GD&ĐT VIỆT TRÌ TRƯỜNG THCS HY CƯƠNG

ĐỀ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2024 - 2025 Môn: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian: 90 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề)
(Đề tham khảo có 03 trang)

		(De mam knao ce	os trang)	
C âu I. Chọn một phươ t ừ còn lại. (0,8 điểm)		· _	được phát âm khác với các	
,	B. orbited	C. excited	D. attached	
		C. students		
		C. curry		
<u> </u>	_ ,	C. incl <u>u</u> de	_ ~	
			n hợp để hoàn thành các câu	
s au. (3,2 điểm)	ng an A, B, C noạc D ai	ng voi iu noặc cậm iu inich	i nọp uế noan thành các cau	
	cident.	?		
A. is he	cident, B. isn't he	C. did they	D. didn't they	
2. The man with	I dined last night wil	ll be the next President of B	igfoot.	
A. which	B. whom	C. what	D. that	
A. didn't, either	B. neither did	C. did, too	D. so did	
4. The authorities are try	ying to encourage and	domestic tourism.		
A. promote	B. permit	C. issue	D. attract	
5. You at least cal	l or send him a message to	o ask for his permission if yo	ou want to use his car.	
A. may	B. might	C. should	D. can	
6She was ti	red, she finished the scar	f for her dad.		
A. Because	B. so	C. but	D. Although	
	to foreign to			
A. more and most attr	ractive	B. the more attractive D. more and more attra		
C. much and more att	ractive	D. more and more attra	active	
8. Her house is	for her to have a part	y.		
A. not big enough	B. not enough big	C. not so big	D. not too big	
9. It that this	new technique is a revolu	tion for heart problems.		
A. is claimed	B. is being claimed	C. was claimed	D. was being claimed	
10. Jane bought a	last week.			
A. new red luxurious Japa	nese sports car	B. luxurious new red Japan	ese sports car	
		D. Japanese red new luxurio	ous sports car	
	your assignment before	re you go to bed.		
A. have	B. do C. ta			
	- ·	nuthorities decided to		
A. cut off	B. cut down	C. cut out	D. cut up	
		r gần nghĩa với từ được gạc	ch chân.	
•	hould learn how to devel		_	
A. create	B. take risk	C. deal with	D. cooperate	
	y is always packed with p			
A. busy	B. noisy	C. polluted	D. crowded	
		đáp lại phù hợp trong các từ	nh huông giao tiếp sau.	
15. Mai and Hoa are of				
- Mai: "Can I try y	our new camera?"			
- Hoa: ""	T	D 1411		
A. I'm sorry I can't.	_	B. sure. I 'd love to	1.4.	
C. Sure. But please be careful with it		D. I'm sorry. I'm home late		

	l are talking about their w		
	•	c with us next weekend?" -	David: ""
A. Yes, I'd love		B. No problem	
C. Of course not		D. It's my pleas	_
Câu III. Tìm một l	ỗi sai trong bốn phần gạc	ch chân A, B, C hoặc D troi	ng các câu sau đây. (0,8 điểm)
1. Streets were deco	orated with colorful lights	by our neighbors when I ca	me <u>yesterday morning</u> .
A. when	3. were decorated	C. yesterday morning	D. colorful lights
2. <u>I</u> always ask <u>we</u>	students to work hard. Ou	<u>ır</u> teachers should work hard	l <u>too</u> .
A. I	3. our	C. We	D. too
3. He is used to get	up early to review previous	us <u>lessons</u> .	
A. get	B. to		D. review
4. I am familiar wit	<u>h</u> that product. I <u>don't kno</u>	ow how many times I've wa	tched it on the TV.
A. don't know	B. times	C. familiar with	D. on the TV
Câu IV. Viết dạng	đúng của các động từ tro	ng ngoặc để hoàn thành co	íc câu sau. (0,8 điểm)
		e suddenly had a brilliant id	
	me I(make) Sal		
		olem will never affect them.	
-		(play) online ga	mes.
Câu V. Viết dang đ	túng của từ trong ngoặc (để hoàn thành các câu sau.	(0,8 điểm)
		all affected by the noise aro	
	•	you are in your	· · ·
		een canceled. (fortunate)	
4. My grandparents	will the 40th	wedding anniversary. (cele	bration)
			điền vào chỗ trống trong đoạn
văn sau. (0	1 , 0	z ung vor un unen nyp ue	and the time to the state of the time
		ay that chips and pizzas are	(33), fizzy soft drinks
			l become obese, and obesity leads
_			e world today is (34)
fatter and fatter.	,	3 ,	
Lack of exercise is	s another serious problem	. We spend hours in front or	ar computers and TV sets. Few of
			cars or public transport. Research
shows, however, the	hat young people (36)	don't do enough	exercises often suffer from heart
attacks later in life.			
1. A. fat	B. fatty	C. fattening	D. fattened
2. A. getting	B. making	C. being	D. turning
3. A. although	B. because	C. due to	D. and
4. A. which	B. whom	C. who	D. where
			với câu trả lời đúng cho các câu
hỏi. (0,8 đị		g un 11, b, c noue b ung	tot can tra tot anng eno cae can
1	,	teachers are among the tra	ditional values of the Vietnamese
		_	tion was higher than parents' and
	•	<u> </u>	e invited teachers to stay in their
			come a mandarin, a candidate had
			etitive exams. The first such exam
	tors was conducted in 10°		attive exams. The first such exam
			ese characters and used them for
•	•		he use of Chinese characters, the
			etnamese script for writing and
	<u> </u>		r the future generations thanks to
expressions. Maily	varuable works of filefall	ne and motory were kept 10	i the future generations manks to

1. What is the passage mainly about?

A. Educational values of Vietnamese people.

ensured that the Chinese did not assimilate the Vietnamese people.

the script. This development and preservation strengthened an awareness of national independence and

B. Vietnamese education in the past.
C. Scripts in Viet Nam's education history.
D. Vietnamese people learnt Chinese characters.
2. According to the passage, which of the following is <u>NOT</u> true about teachers?
A. They were highly respected in the society.
B. They used to live in the students' homes.
C. They would become civil administrators.
D. They were lowly than the king's.
3. What can the word " conducted " be best replaced by?
A. organized B. managed C. taken D. directed
4. What does the word "them" in paragraph two refer to?
A. Vietnamese people B. Chinese people C. Chinese characters D. Vietnamese characters Câu VIII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi. (0,8 điểm)
For you, a cell phone is probably just a device that you or your friends used to keep in touch with family
and friends, take pictures, play games or send messages. The definition of a cell phone is more specific: It
is a hand-held wireless communication device that sends and receives signal by way small special areas
called cells.
In 1973, an electronic company called Motorola hired Martin Cooper to work wireless communication.
Motorola and Bell Laboratories (now AT & T) were in a race to invent the first portable communication
device. Martin Cooper won the race and became the inventor of the cell phone. On April 3, in 1973, Cooper
made the first cell phone call to his opponent at AT & T while walking down the streets of New York City.
People on the sidewalks gazed at Cooper in amazement as he walked down the street talking on his cellular
phone. Cooper's phone was called a Motorola Dyna-Tac.
1. Is it possible or impossible for you to take pictures by a cell phone?
2. Who invented the cell phone?
3. Was Cooper at the office when he made the first cell phone call?
4. What was the name of Cooper's phone?
Câu IX. Hoàn thành câu thứ hai sao cho nghĩa không thay đổi so với câu đã cho. (1,2 điểm)
1. Mrs. Smith painted all the rooms white last year.
→ All the rooms
2. "Why did you put your luggage under the seat?", the police said to John. → The police
3. You don't try your best. Your result will not be good. → If
 → If
5. Kathy is a more skillful guitar player than Tony. → Kathy plays
6. In spite of her beauty and intelligence, nobody likes her. → Even though
HÉT

PHÒNG GD&ĐT VIỆT TRÌ TRƯỜNG THCS HY CƯƠNG

C. Sure. But please be careful with it

ĐỀ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2024 - 2025 Môn: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian: 90 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề) (Đề tham khảo có 03 trang)

Câu I. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác với các từ còn lại. (0,8 điểm) 1. A. landed B. orbited C. excited D. attached B. speakers 2. A. nations C. students D. lessons B. celery 3. A. clove C. curry D. cabbage B. scuba D. blue 4. **A. stuff** C. include Câu II. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn thành các câu sau. (3,2 điểm) 1. No one died in the accident, _____? C. did they A. is he B. isn't he D. didn't they 2. The man with _____ I dined last night will be the next President of Bigfoot. B. whom C. what A. which D. that A. which

3. I went to the dentist yesterday and my mother _____.

B. neither did

C. did, too A. didn't, either B. neither did

4. The authorities are trying to encourage and ______ domestic tourism. D. so did A. promote B. permit C. issue D. attract 5. You ____ at least call or send him a message to ask for his permission if you want to use his car. B. might C. should A. may D. can 6. _____She was tired, she finished the scarf for her dad. A. Because B. so
7. Viet Nam becomes ______ to foreign tourists. D. Although C. but A. more and most attractive B. the more attractive D. more and more attractive C. much and more attractive 8. Her house is _____ for her to have a party. A. not big enough B. not enough big D. not too big C. not so big 9. It ______ that this new technique is a revolution for heart problems. A. is claimed

B. is being claimed

C. was claimed

10. Jane bought a ______ last week. D. was being claimed A. new red luxurious Japanese sports car B. luxurious new red Japanese sports car D. Japanese red new luxurious sports car C. red new Japanese luxurious sports car 11. Make sure you _____ your assignment before you go to bed. **B. do** C. take A. have D. make 12. When the tenants failed to pay their bill, the authorities decided to _____ the gas supply to the flat. B. cut down C. cut out D. cut up Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ gần nghĩa với từ được gạch chân. 13. As a teenager, you should learn how to **develop** healthy habits. D. cooperate A. create B. take risk C. deal with 14. At weekends the city is always **packed** with people. B. noisy C. polluted D. crowded Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với câu đáp lại phù hợp trong các tình huống giao tiếp sau. 15. Mai and Hoa are on the beach. - Mai: "Can I try your new camera?" - Hoa: "____." A. I'm sorry I can't. Let's go now B. sure. I 'd love to

D. I'm sorry. I'm home late

16. Kate and David a	re talking about their wo	eekend.	
- Kate: "Would	you like to have a picnic	with us next weekend?" - I	David: ""
A. Yes, I'd love to	<mark>)</mark>	B. No problem	
C. Of course not		D. It's my pleasu	re
Câu III. Tìm một lỗi	sai trong bốn phần gạcl	h chân A, B, C hoặc D tron	g các câu sau đây. (0,8 điểm)
		by our neighbors <u>when</u> I car	
		C. yesterday morning	
2. I always ask we st	udents to work hard. Our	teachers should work hard	too.
A. I B.	our	C. We	D. too
3. He is used to get up	o early to <u>review</u> previou	s <u>lessons</u> .	
<mark>A. get</mark>	B. to	C. lessons	D. review
4. I am familiar with	that product. I <u>don't kno</u> r	<u>w</u> how many <u>times</u> I've wat	ched it on the TV.
A. don't know	B. times	C. familiar with	D. on the TV
Câu IV. Viết dạng đi	ing của các động từ tron	ng ngoặc để hoàn thành cá	c câu sau. (0,8 điểm)
1. While Jane	(wash) the dishes, she	suddenly had a brilliant ide	ea. <mark>was washing</mark>
2. This is the first tim	e I(make) Sak	ura butter cookies. <mark>have ma</mark>	<mark>ide</mark>
3. People tend	(think) that the probl	em will never affect them.	<mark>Fo think</mark>
		(play) online gar	
Câu V. Viết dạng đú	ng của từ trong ngoặc đ	ể hoàn thành các câu sau.	(0,8 điểm)
			ınd us. (science) <mark>scientists</mark>
		you are in your	
3. It's raining, so	the game has be	en canceled. (fortunate) <mark>u</mark>	<mark>nfortunately</mark>
		wedding anniversary. (celeb	
	, 0	D ứng với từ thích hợp để ở	tiền vào chỗ trống trong đoạn
văn sau. (0,8			
			33), fizzy soft drinks
_			become obese, and obesity leads
	petes, and other serious i	llnesses. Unfortunately, the	world today is (34)
fatter and fatter.			
			r computers and TV sets. Few of
			cars or public transport. Research
		don't do enough e	exercises often suffer from heart
attacks later in life.			
1. A. fat	B. fatty	C. fattening	D. fattened
2. A <mark>. getting</mark>	B. making	C. being	D. turning
3. A. although	B. because	C. due to	D. and
4. A. which	B. whom	C. who	D. where
		g án A, B, C hoặc D ứng v	ới câu trả lời đúng cho các câu
hỏi. (0,8 điển			
		_	itional values of the Vietnamese
	•	-	on was higher than parents' and
•	•		invited teachers to stay in their
			ome a mandarin, a candidate had
	_		itive exams. The first such exam
	rs was <u>conducted</u> in 107		
For nearly on	e thousand years, Vietn	amese people learnt Chine	se characters and used them for

For nearly one thousand years, Vietnamese people learnt Chinese characters and used <u>them</u> for writing, but pronounced them in a different, Vietnamese way. Besides the use of Chinese characters, the Vietnamese people adapted such characters to invent an ancient Vietnamese script for writing and expressions. Many valuable works of literature and history were kept for the future generations thanks to the script. This development and preservation strengthened an awareness of national independence and ensured that the Chinese did not assimilate the Vietnamese people.

1. What is the passage mainly about?

A. Educational values of Vietnamese people.

B. Vietnamese education in the past.

- C. Scripts in Viet Nam's education history.
- D. Vietnamese people learnt Chinese characters.
- 2. According to the passage, which of the following is **NOT** true about teachers?
- A. They were highly respected in the society.
- B. They used to live in the students' homes.

C. They would become civil administrators.

- D. They were lowly than the king's.
- 3. What can the word "conducted" be best replaced by?

A. organized B. managed

C. taken D. directed

4. What does the word "them" in paragraph two refer to?

A. Vietnamese people B. Chinese people C. Chinese characters

D. Vietnamese characters

Câu VIII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi. (0,8 điểm)

For you, a cell phone is probably just a device that you or your friends used to keep in touch with family and friends, take pictures, play games or send messages. The definition of a cell phone is more specific: It is a hand-held wireless communication device that sends and receives signal by way small special areas called cells.

In 1973, an electronic company called Motorola hired Martin Cooper to work wireless communication. Motorola and Bell Laboratories (now AT & T) were in a race to invent the first portable communication device. Martin Cooper won the race and became the inventor of the cell phone. On April 3, in 1973, Cooper made the first cell phone call to his opponent at AT & T while walking down the streets of New York City. People on the sidewalks gazed at Cooper in amazement as he walked down the street talking on his cellular phone. Cooper's phone was called a Motorola Dyna-Tac.

1. Is it possible or impossible for you to take pictures by a cell phone?

It's possible.

2. Who invented the cell phone?

Martin Cooper did./ Martin Cooper invented the cell phone.

3. Was Cooper at the office when he made the first cell phone call?

No./ No, he wasn't.

4. What was the name of Cooper's phone?

(It was) Motorola Dyna-Tac.

Câu IX. Hoàn thành câu thứ hai sao cho nghĩa không thay đổi so với câu đã cho. (1,2 điểm)

- 1. Mrs. Smith painted all the rooms white last year.
- → All the rooms were painted white by Mrs. Smith last year.
- 2. "Why did you put your luggage under the seat?", the police said to John.
- → The police asked John why he had put his luggage under the seat.
- 3. You don't try your best. Your result will not be good.
- → If you tried your best, Your result would be good.
- 4. The last time she went out with him was two years ago.
- → She hasn't gone out with him for two years.
- 5. Kathy is a more skillful guitar player than Tony.
- → Kathy plays the guitar more skillfully than Tony does.
- 6. In spite of her beauty and intelligence, nobody likes her.
- → Even though she is beautiful and intelligent, nobody likes her.

-----HÉT-----

PHÒNG GD&ĐT VIỆT TRÌ TRƯỜNG THCS HY CƯƠNG

HƯỚNG DẪN CHẨM ĐỀ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2024 - 2025

Môn: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian: 90 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề)

(Đề tham khảo có 03 trang)

Câu I. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác với các

từ còn lại. (0,8 điêm)			
1. D	2. C	3. B	4. A
Câu II. Chọn một phi	ương án A, B, C hoặc D	ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thứ	ch hợp để hoàn thành các câu
sau. (3,2 điểm)			
1. C	2. B	3. C	4. A
5. C	6. D	7. D	8. A
9. A	10. B	11. B	12. A
13. A	14. D	15. C	16. A
Câu III. Tìm một lỗi s	sai trong bốn phần gạch	chân A, B, C hoặc D trong	các câu sau đây. (0,8 điểm)
1. B	2. C	3. A	4. D
Câu IV. Viết dạng đú	ng của các động từ trong	g ngoặc để hoàn thành các (câu sau. (0,8 điểm)
1. was washing	2. have made	3.to think	4. playing
Câu V. Viết dạng đún	ıg của từ trong ngoặc để	hoàn thành các câu sau. (0),8 điểm)
1. scientists	2. Sucessful	3. Unfortunately	4. celebrate
Câu VI. Chọn một ph	nương án A, B, C hoặc D	ứng với từ thích hợp để điể	ền vào chỗ trống trong đoạn
văn sau. (0,8 điểm)			
1. C	2. A	3. B	4. C
,	ăn sau và chọn phương á	ín A, B, C hoặc D ứng với c	âu trả lời đúng cho các câu
hỏi. (0,8 điểm)			
1. B	2. C	3. A	4. C
Câu VIII. Đọc đoạn v	văn sau và trả lời các câu	ı hỏi. (0,8 điếm)	

- 1. It's possible.
- 2. Martin Cooper did./ Martin Cooper invented the cell phone.
- 3. No./ No, he wasn't.
- 4. (It was) Motorola Dyna-Tac.

Câu IX. Hoàn thành câu thứ hai sao cho nghĩa không thay đổi so với câu đã cho. (1,2 điểm)

- 1. All the rooms were painted white by Mrs. Smith last year.
- 2. The police asked John why he had put his luggage under the seat.
- 3. If you tried your best, your result would be good.
- 4. She hasn't gone out with him for two years.
- 5. Kathy plays the guitar more skillfully than Tony does.
- 6. Even though she is beautiful and intelligent, nobody likes her.

-----HÉT-----